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The Preparatory Committee met on March 21, 2012, to continue with preparations for the forty-second regular session of the General Assembly, under the chairmanship of Ambassador Duly Brutus, Permanent Representative of Haiti and Chair of the Preparatory Committee. The meeting was called to order at 3:30 p.m.
1. Adoption of the order of business
The Preparatory Committee of the General Assembly adopted the order of business, document AG/CP/OD-382/12.
2. Consideration of the proposed format for the dialogues to be held during the forty-second regular session of the General Assembly
The OAS Assistant Secretary General, Ambassador Albert Ramdin, presented a proposed format that could be used as a format for the dialogues to be held during the forty-second regular session of the Assembly. Ambassador Ramdin proposed that the dialogues with representatives of civil society organizations, with workers, and with the private sector be held as a single three-hour session for representatives of all sectors to be brought together in the same place.  To accomplish this, a predetermined number of speakers would be chosen per sector, as would the heads of delegation who would speak on behalf of member states.  The objective of this format, Ambassador Ramdin explained, was to make it a more dynamic event and to ensure greater–as well as higher level–participation and to create synergies between the various stakeholder sectors and the member state representatives.

Expressing appreciation for the proposal presented, the representatives of Argentina, Canada, Mexico, Panama, Colombia, Nicaragua, Jamaica, Venezuela, El Salvador, and Chile also stated some preliminary concerns about it and underscored the need for timely discussions. 

Following the request for the Secretariat to submit in writing the proposal that was presented, the Preparatory Committee decided to continue considering it at the next meeting.
3. Presentation by the Assistant Secretary General on logistical arrangements for the forty-second regular session of the General Assembly

The Assistant Secretary General of the OAS, Ambassador Albert Ramdin, spoke about the logistical arrangements that his office was putting in place and in that regard, presented information on options identified for flights to Bolivia and the city of Cochabamba. He said the search would continue for other options and the member states would be kept abreast of options identified.

The Preparatory Committee took note of the information shared by Ambassador Ramdin.
4. Request from the President of the Inter-American Commission of Women, Ms. María del Rocío García Gaytán, to participate in the forty-second regular session of the General Assembly (AG/CP/doc.821/12)

The Preparatory Committee approved the request from the President of the CIM to address the plenary of the forty-second regular session of the General Assembly.
5. Other business
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:47 p.m.
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1.	The delegations’ statements and comments may be found in the minutes of the meeting, AG/CP/ACTA 382/12.





